Michelle Lujan-Grisham Governor

STATE OF NEW MEXICO DEPARTMENT OF CULTURAL AFFAIRS HISTORIC PRESERVATION DIVISION

BATAAN MEMORIAL BUILDING 407 GALISTEO STREET, SUITE 236 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 PHONE (505) 827-6320 FAX (505) 827-6338

May 10, 2019

Environmental Security Office Box 555008 (Attn: Mr. Bill Berry) Camp Pendleton, CA 92055

RE: USMC TRAP (2019, August), Playas TMOA, Hidalgo County, New Mexico (HPD logs 110388, 110451)

Dear Mr. Berry,

On behalf of the New Mexico State Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO), I have completed a review of the documentation concerning the Temporary Military Operations Area (TMOA) at Playas, Hidalgo County, New Mexico.

Based on the information provided, it is SHPOs' opinion that the undertaking has no potential to affect historic properties.

If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to call me directly at 505-827-4225 or email me at bob.estes@state.nm.us.

Sincerely,

Bob Estes Ph.D.

HPD Staff Archaeologist

But Ester